
Board of Health Minutes April 2, 2019 Town of Williamsburg 

Members present Donna Gibson, chair, Gordon Rusty Luce, Helen Symons 

Guests Valerie Bird, health agent, Karen Tripp, Naomi Hensen, Charlene Nardi, town administrator 

 Meeting called to order at 2pm for Hearing re 10 Dewey Circle 

Mrs. Tripp asked the board for the permission to enter the property at 10 Dewey Circle to obtain her 

financial information for 2015 taxes. In discussion with the board members, she acknowledged that she 

is in the process of obtaining a building contract and has contacted a contractor but does not have a 

signed contract as required to lift the order of condemnation. Until that contract is obtained, the Board 

voted to uphold the condemnation order and Mrs. Tripp is not allowed to enter the property until it is 

deemed safe by the Building Inspector.  

Hearing adjourned at 220pm 

Meeting of Board of Health called to order 225pm 

Minutes of 3/19/2019 accepted with no corrections 

Health Agent no reports of housing issues or concerns 

Old Business: 

A motion was made and passed unanimously to set the Transfer Station Permit Fees for fiscal year  2020  

$100/households under 70 years old 

$75 households 70 or older 

$10 each for 1 or 2 additional stickers for extra household car 

Prove of residency to be provided for each vehicle permitted 

New Business: 

Email received from Finance committee reviewed and Board members have asked if they could meet 

with finance committee on April 24, 2020 at 5pm   Charlene has asked them to respond. Board members 

are unable to meet on April 10 th as initially requested because of prior commitments.  

Articles for town newsletter are due by 4/29. Helen will write article re need to increase sticker price 

with input from Rusty and Donna re costs and revenue. Costs have increased because of increased 

hauling fees with change of contractor.  

Donna and Helen have been contacted by Steven Jones re writing a letter to the Governor re the 

hazards of natural gas. At this time, Williamsburg does not have natural gas. Donna will contact him that 

the Board does not plan to write a letter at this time. 

Bills were paid.  

Respectfully submitted, 

Helen Symons  



 

 

  

 

 

 


